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Regarding your security situation, the rule for all the brethren
with tasks not requiring moving around, such as the media and
archives sections, is to stay put. The brethren with tasks
requiring moving and meetings such as Tawfiq and Hamzah al((Rubay’), should accomplish their tasks using letters and very
few couriers, I suggest between two to three, unless the
situation necessitates more. Refrain from moving around unless
there is a dire need and accomplish your work using couriers,
and use the less frequented roads.
Regarding Abu-Fatima (Var: Fatimah), we should provide him with
a safe place unknown to the rest of the brethren, especially the
ones whose pictures were published and have actively been
searched for. Unless they agree to remain with him in that
place, especially after they found another place. Communication
with him should be conducted through trusted messengers,
unwanted and unknown to security apparatus. This paragraph is an
obligatory order and is not subject to discussion. And, if you
could do more than that, it would be better.
1- We need to know the status of Azmarai’s sons
2- Concerning the Satellite TV stations, there is another source
providing us with the news, but I want you to keep a complete
archive for the situation in the Al-Jazirah, especially the
Fatwas of the scholars, their meetings and the words of Amir
‘Abdallah.
3- Concerning Al-Jazirah Station, we are recommending that after
the call for prayer you are to take the safest roads
specifically the isolated ones; knowing that the previous tapes
are replying directly and indirectly to the fabrications of the
government. Additionally, for my upcoming tape in November, look
for a secure line with any American TV Station and obtain a
commitment letter to broadcast the entire tape. I nominate the
CBS station. Also, let the doctor deal with the other stations,
and it is alright to deal with the French News Agency.
We also want Abu-Fatima to issue two letters to America, one in
September and the other at the end of October, right before the
elections. The letters should concentrate on the lies of Bush,

his government and his failure. Also, they should show we were
able to bleed America economically, spending a nominal amount,
in comparison to the billions spent by America.
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We also exhausted America psychologically on the internal and
external fronts. America is hated and despised by all nations
like never before. Additionally, the issue of torturing the
brethren in Guantanamo and Abu Ghurayb are unmasking the Western
civilization and the so called human rights, and exposing the
truth about the White House leaders who are nothing but the
dregs of society, same as their supporters.
Our concern is to make the American people understand that our
attacks against them are warranted, and the letter should not
include direct threats to contradict our speech. The main idea
is to circumvent the chance for Bush and his administration to
use al-Qa’ida and its imminent operations against America to
rally the people around them. Our speech will neither be
threatening nor comforting, just for them to understand why they
are attacked.

In one of the speeches to the heretics of the Arabian Peninsula
stressing the importance for them to leave the Peninsula, which
is an ordained religious order for us.
- In an interview with the Middle East Newspaper brother AbuQattara, the Palestinian, indicated Dr. Ayman is the sage of the
Islamic groups, we ask God to make you beneficial to Islam and
Muslims. I have read 98 articles written by him; the articles
are useful in their totality; emphasizing the approach of Jihad,
the understanding of faith by the Sunnis, and their role in the
change. I ask that you review the articles, select the most
important and suitable ones for the youths to read, and praise
the articles in some of your writings, especially, the ones
dealing with contemporary problems, citing the Book , and
religious practice; rebutting all sorts of the opponents’
approaches that may have taken on unlawful legitimacy causing
disagreements and arguments.

Also, reference some of his letters; in particular the ones
answering the transgressions by the brethren. If you agree,
quote some of the useful writings from the books of Sayyid
((Qutb)), and I will reference the writings of Nasir al-((Fahd))
and ‘Abd-al-‘Aziz al-((Jarbu’)).
It is preferable if he writes an educational series to the
youths and to scandalize the scholars of the sultans and their
followers from the Islamic groups who are coaxing the dictators;
and it will be beneficial if the same subjects are addressed in
detail on cassette tapes, and posted to the Internet in the form
of general speech for the youths and not a speech for
television.
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Additionally, have the fatwas issued by the scholar of alMaghrib judging the Sunni scholars and speakers during the reign
of al-‘Abidyin, and narrated by Shaykh ((Abu-Qatada)), been
read.
4- Notify ‘Abdallah al-((Halabi)), as soon as possible to devise
a travel plan, without moving, to receive some of our funds from
the source that he knows. He should indicate the risks involved,
detailing the reasons on making the plan, and to reply to me.
5- He must prepare himself and read al-Mukhtar study on the
subject of “suicide to avoid revealing secrets” by ‘Abd-al-‘Aziz
al-Jarbu’, the research is with the files you sent to us;
formulating a small simple way to aid him in the case of getting
captured. We are recommending that all brethren tasked with
jihad operations read the aforementioned study.
6- We emphasize the work on al-Tanbul, and provide whatever is
needed for it.
7- Need to know your financial status and your budget for the
next twelve months.
8- Regarding tasking one of the senior brethren; the ones I have
mentioned are good and you are similar to the present ones. Be
patient, careful, and consult without delay and hesitation.

9- I will praise the writing of Shaykh Nasir al-Fahd, especially
his book about the elucidation of the blasphemers who are
helping the Americans. It is a very valuable book, so please
have it translated in all languages found in the Islamic nation
such as Turkish, Farsi, Pashto, Bengali, Indonesian, Malaysian,
Nigerian, Swahili, and Ethiopian, along with our praise. The
book illustrates one of the main contradictions to Islam, which
is helping the atheists to subjugate the Muslims.
10- Previously, I have mentioned to you to target and kill the
atheists among the writers, reporters, and the likes, and that
is their lawful sentence. Please make sure the brethren are
aware of it; and as I said before, it is a duty to target the
leadership of the country, and I am leaving the timing to the
discretion and the capabilities of the brethren according to
their situation. Let it be known that the latest operations
starting with the source of the news and the killing of the BBC
photographer are starting to pay dividends…
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…on all levels of the masses. It was clear that the youths were
not rebels but were targeting the polytheists in the Arabian
Peninsula.
11- Concerning Tawfiq and Hamzah al-Rubay’, it is important to
task some of the Pakistani brethren who are convinced of our
work to establish a new branch of al-Qa’ida in Pakistan to
enlist the needed elements for the external and internal tasks.
The leaders of the new branch must be well versed in the
required controls for the selection of the new members; and the
communications be only between Hamzah al-Rubay’ and the prince
of the new branch, without contacting the other bases. This
initiative should be carried out when the qualified element for
jobs are available.
12- Deliver my greetings to Hajji Salim ((Khan)), and allocate
him the sum of 100,000 Kaldars, depending on your financial
situation. He is a trusted man that lost his eyesight. Also,
greetings to Shaykh Yunus and his son. Give the son 100,000
Kaldars as well, and apologize to him for our financial
situation.

